
the month of  December.  Supt. 
Hood gave the elementary 
principals report; enrollment for 
December was 170 students and 
95.8% attendance rate.  

Mr. O’Dell presented the 

The Bronte Junior Varsity 
Lady Longhorns faced off  
against the Garden City JV 
Lady Bearkats January 6, 2017, 
and were defeated 21-35.

Scoring for Bronte were 
Makaylah Delacerda 9 points, 
Melissa Perez 2 points, Kaily 
Torres 2 points, Bryton Pearcy 1 
point, and Kristen Stilley 7 
points.  Their record is 5-7.

The Robert Lee Independent 
School District Board of  
Trustees met in regular session 
Tuesday, January 17, 2017 at 6 
pm.

The meeting was called to 
order by President Washam at 6 
pm with a quorum of  members 
present. Members present 
included Wes Washam, Jeffie 
Roberts, George Grim, Tom 
Sawyer, Irma Torres, and Erin 
Oleksiuk.  Beverly Sinclair was 
absent.

The Invocation and pledge 
were led by Irma Torres.

Tom Sawyer made a motion 
to approve the minutes of  the 
December 14, 2016, meeting.  
The motion was seconded by 
George Grim.  All voted for.

Jeffie Roberts made a motion 
to approve the financial reports 
as presented by Robin Allen and 
to approve the bills.  It was 

seconded by Erin Oleksiuk.  All 
voted for.

Mr. O’Dell gave the high 
school report; enrollment for 
grades 7-12 was 112 and 
attendance rate was 95.97% for 
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2015-2016 TAPR results in a 
public hearing. 

Supt. Hood gave a review of  
A-F Release for RLISD and 
Campuses.

Supt. Hood recommended 
signing the agreement with 
Fairview Alternative Education 
Co-Op.  Erin Oleksiuk made a 
motion to approve this 
recommendation, seconded by 
Irma Torres.  All voted for.

Supt. Hood recommended 
signing the agreement with West 
Texas Food Service Cooperative 
for 2017-2018.  Jeffie Roberts 
made the motion to approve this 
recommendation, seconded by 
Irma Torres.  All voted for.

Supt. Hood presented a 
Resolution to designate RLISD 
as a District of  Innovation.  Tom 
Sawyer made a motion to 
approve this Resolution as 
presented, seconded by Erin 
Oleksiuk.  All voted for.

Supt. Hood presented the 
Order of  Election for Board of  
Trustees.  George Grim made 
the motion to approve the 
Order, seconded by Erin 
Oleksiuk.  All voted for.

Supt. Hood gave his report on 
enrollment numbers, budget 
update, Team of  Eight training 
and read thank you notes.

The Board entered into closed 
session at 6:40 pm and 
reconvened into open session at 
7:08 pm.

George Grim made a motion, 
seconded by Tom Sawyer, to 
extend Supt. Hood’s contract 
and to discuss salary at a later 
date.  All voted for.

The next regular board 

meeting will be Tuesday, 
February 21, 2017 at 5 pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 
7:10 pm.

Texas A&M University has 
named its honor students for the 
fall semester, recognizing them 
for outstanding academic 
performance. 

Mason Hill of  Robert Lee was 
honored as a Distinguished 
Student for earning a GPR of  
between 3.5 to 3.74 while taking 
at least 15 hours in the fall 
semester.

Biscuit-n-sausage, fruit, juice, 
milk

English muffin sandwich, fruit, 
juice, milk

Breakfast pizza, fruit, juice, 
milk

Waffles-n-sausage, fruit, juice, 
milk

Cheese toast, hashbrowns, 
fruit, juice, milk

Taco salad bowl (shell, ground 
beef, cheese, lettuce, tomatoes) 
pinto beans, Spanish rice, fruit, 
milk

Fancy burrito (burrito, chili, 
cheese, lettuce, tomato) tater 
tots, fruit, milk 

 Fire Chief  Ross Torres greeted the Robert Lee Elementary 4th 
grade and thanked them for the letters of  gratitude when the class delivered their project to the Robert 
Lee Volunteer Fire Department.
   The 4th, 5th, and 6th grade Language Arts classes of  Robert Lee Elementary have completed a writing 
project to thank four groups vital to the safety and well-being of  Coke County.  Thank you letters were 
written to the Coke County Sheriff’s Office and county constables; the East Coke County EMS, the West 
Coke County EMS, and the Robert Lee Volunteer Fire Department.  Each letter was attached to a 
goodie bag with a poem.
   Before the letters were written, class discussions covered the importance of  these individuals and the 
fact that some of  the important organizations in our county are made up of  volunteers.  The sixth grade 
was really surprised and pleased when Constable Marty Boyd dropped by the school to say thank you.  
The fifth grade received a wonderful thank you letter from the East Coke County EMS.


